
Lisa Anthony called the September 12, 2013 Senior Commission Meeting to order at 
6:00 p.m. 
 
Members Present:  Ruth Schwab, Mike Vallone, Helen Winkel and Phyllis Zea. 
 
The minutes of the May 2, 2013 meeting were reviewed by the members.  Mike Vallone 
made a motion to accept the minutes and Ruth Schwab seconded the motion.  Minutes 
were accepted as presented.  It was noted that the June and July meetings were 
canceled and the August meeting did not have a quorum present. 
 
Members reviewed the Health and Human Services report for the months of May, June 
and July.  Some discussion and clarification followed.     
 
St. Vincent DePaul report by Mike Vallone.  St. Vincent DePaul Society has had to start 
buying food again the last 3 months.  Continue to give out money for assistance to 
those who come in and are in need.   
The American Legion will be holding their pancake breakfast on September 22nd and 
October 27th.     
 
Helen reported that on September 20th West Suburban Senior Services will be at the 
Community Center.  They will be doing blood pressure checks and a lunch will be 
served.   
 
Ruth reported that she received another notice from Home Vestors, who offers cash to 
homeowners to purchase their home.  She is concerned as to how they are getting her 
information to send her the letters.   
 
Phyllis informed the members that she had a knox box installed, and discussed the 
benefits of having this box.  She encouraged all members to participate in this program.   
 
Lisa reminded the members that the blood drive is tomorrow September 13th from 3 – 7 
p.m. at the Community Center.  Discussed that Life Source is wanting to extend the 
collection time to 6 hours.  Will need to discuss further with Life Source and the 
Trustees.     
 
The Senior Citizen Commission meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Lisa Anthony 


